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May 29, 2009

            

TO:                  Leadership Council Members

FROM:            Julie Underwood, Acting Provost

                        Darrell Bazzell, Vice Chancellor for Administration

SUBJ:              Compensation Plan and Mandated Furloughs

We want to provide you with an update on the actions taken by the governor

related to the compensation plans and mandated furloughs.

The Joint Committee on Employment Relations (JCOER) met Wednesday, May 27,

2009 to take action on the current and future Compensation Plans (2007-2009,

2009-2011) for non-represented classified and unclassified employees. As a

result of this meeting, JCOER unanimously rescinded the 2 percent salary

increases scheduled for June and approved the 2009-2011 pay plans without

any wage increases. The employee monthly contribution rates for health

insurance will also be raised in 2010 and 2011 based on the average percent

increase of the HMO plans that are announced in the fall by the Group

Insurance Board.

These actions will result in divisions needing to notify those unclassified

employees who were scheduled to receive merit about the elimination of the

2007-2009 pay plan's second phase, which had been scheduled to be effective

with the June pay period.  Attached is template language that should be used

for faculty and staff in notifying them of the change in their June salary,

as well as notifying them of their 2009-10 salary.  We also have included

language for classified non-represented employees who won't receive the 2

percent increase scheduled to be effective June 7.

You do not need to send letters to those employees who were not assigned pay

plan increases in 2008-09.

This language is meant to serve as a guide and can be modified based on who

is sending the message. However, we ask that the information in the first

paragraph be included in any correspondence.

Information is still very limited regarding the mandated furloughs. However,

the Joint Finance Committee inserted language into the budget bill on May 29

that allows the mandated furloughs to be implemented for all staff,

including faculty and academic staff. This provision still needs to be

approved by the full legislature and governor.

We continue to work with the University of Wisconsin System and the Office

of State Employee Relations on how these furloughs will unfold. Our primary

goal is to ensure flexibility in implementation for the university. As new

information surfaces, we will share it with you and post it to the budget

Web site (www.budget.wisc.edu) that has been established. Also attached is

suggested furlough language to use when corresponding with newly hired

employees. Although this is a difficult message to send to new employees,

the university has an obligation to inform them. 

These are difficult times for all involved. We will work together as a human

resources community to position the campus in the best circumstance

possible, despite the challenging road that lies ahead.

Thank you.
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